HALIFAX BOARD OF SELECTMEN

SELECTMEN MEETING

THURSDAY, DECEMBER 3, 2020 – 3:00 P.M.

GREAT HALL
--------------------------------------------------------------

Meeting came to order at 3:00 p.m. with Selectmen, Gordon C. Andrews and Troy E. Garron present.  
The following business was discussed:

GENERAL MAIL / DISCUSSIONS

Covid-19 Update 
Health Agent, Bob Valery began by saying that there have been thirteen positive cases since the last meeting and twenty-seven cases in last fourteen days.  Hence the positive testing rate is about 5%.  The CDC has a recommendation that people can come back to work after ten days if they have no symptoms and if within close contact of someone testing positive seven days if they test negative with no symptoms.  He further said the best day to get tested after being exposed is the 5th day.  For holiday shopping stores will be adhering to occupancy limits.  Stop & Shop and Walmart both are on board with this and Walmart has hired an outside security company for this.  He reiterated maintaining social distancing and the wearing of face masks.  If an employee in an establishment is positive the Board of Health needs to be contacted.  Chief Viveiros said with the antigens test that results are right away, and the PCR test can take up to 72 hours for results. 
Moved by Andrews and seconded by Garron, the Board voted that an employee could return to work after the 7th day (= the 8th day) if they were classified in close contact with someone testing positive if following criteria is met:
· asymptomatic

· no symptoms

· tests negative the 5th day or after 

and voted if asymptomatic with no symptoms but did not get a test  an employee can come back on the 11th day.  
Chief Chaves wanted to inform the Board for the drive thru testing this coming weekend he is going to make some changes with his staff to help accommodate the event.  
Viveiros stated that the testing site was going t be at the school but there is no flat grassy area to put the spikes in, so it is going to be done at Town Hall.  There will be one tent for the administrative work  then a long drive-thru tent along where the dumpster is.  He has no idea how many people will show up.  He also said to the audience to bring insurance card  and if you do not have insurance you can still be tested without a fee and you do not need a physician to sign off – the fire department will do it.  Viveiros stated that the tun out for the employee testing was sixty-three this week.  They did four PCR tests which were sent to the lab and out of the four two were positive.   He said both the positive and negative tests were sent to the State and that the testing was pretty perceptive.  
Seelig said that there was an anonymous request that the town post more information on Facebook and rebut inaccurate information.  He has talked with Valery and they both thought this could be very time consuming to accurately rebut what is put out there.  Seelig is fine at this point on putting info out there but if someone does not think the info is correct, they can get the correct stats from the CDC.  He asked the Board their thoughts and Garron said that there are plenty of avenues for them to check out what thew numbers are.  He appreciates the letter of concern, but the information can be found elsewhere.  Andrews thinks the information posted is valid.  Valery said if factual they will get it out to the public.
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Pope’s Tavern Project 

Waiting to hear more from M&SBC but entire project has been moved to spring because if done now with the winter weather approaching there could be problems and limit the warranty.   Seelig will talk with Materna about tarping the roof for the winter. 
Evaluation for Susan Lawless, CoA Director 

For Lawless to receive her step increase an evaluation needs to be done.  Seelig will write something up and have the Board review it.  
Audit Contract - Powers and Sullivan 
For the FY2021-FY2023 the contract amount is $26,500 per year (up $1,000 per year from the FY2018-FY2020 contract) plus $5,000 max for “single audit” to deal with COVID funding from federal government.  Seelig, Nolan and Adduci have had no problems with their work and they have worked well with town hall.  

Moved by Garron and seconded by Andrews, the Board unanimously voted to have the Town Administrator, Charles Seelig, sign the contract with Powers and Sullivan contingent upon funding from Town Meeting. 
Aldana Road Parcel
The Disclosure of Interest for the Town’s transfer of land to the State (showing that the Town’s interest is the only interest) is ready to be sign off on. 
Moved by Garron and seconded by Andrews, the Board unanimously voted to have the Chair, Thomas Millias, sign the Disclosure of Interest for the transfer of land to the State.  

Streetlight/Floodlight 

Seelig is waiting to hear back from National Grid about the street/flood light at Holmes/Aldana. 
Holidays in Halifax 

Materna was asking if there was any feedback, requests or suggestions from the Board or the committee about changing things up this year to compensate for the ack of events.  He was thinking more lights, bigger wreaths and as always light up the front of all the buildings.  Seelig told Materna he was fine with his idea.

Moved by Garron and seconded by Andrews, the Board unanimously voted to have Materna moved forward with his holiday ideas.  

Green Earth Cannabis
They revamped their HCA, but Mayo would not recommend using it and not to bother to edit it but to use the HCA for Bud’s Goods and suggest any changes that are needed due to the change from cultivation to retail but no other changes should be necessary as the Town has already spent a fair amount of time writing up the Bud’s Goods HCA.  Seelig will relay the message from Mayo to Green Earth. 
Andrews recued himself from this discussion. 

High Hopes 

Seelig has notified them about potential problem with being within 500 feet of a pouring site (Lyonville Tavern).  He has not heard back.
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Bud’s Goods 

Seelig has talked with Attorney Mayo and they agree that infrastructure changes (roads, water) are better dealt with in a site plan/special permit approval but it the Town does make it a requirement, we will need to provide reasons for the decision.  Since a water line would benefit all property owners to which it was extended, the Town could install the water line and then charge a betterment on a per foot basis, to the property owners.  This way here there are no freeloaders.
As far as Seelig knows, there were no other issues.  If the Board wants, he can bring a “clean” copy of the revised HCA to the Board for the meeting on Tuesday (12/8).
Andrews thinks there should be a water line for the sprinklers and would like to see what their reaction is to the request.  As stated Seelig does not think the Board should make that request but should be done with site plan/special permit.

Viveiros said that it is hard to determine without knowing the size of the building.  

Garron said require that a water line to come in so that there is proper water supply.  Seelig said they can suggest it, but he does not think it can be made as a requirement in the HCA.

Andrews said if we are looking at cost associated with this, we should require a line and a hydrant within the guidelines of the fire department because if the building goes up it will affect the residents.  

Area 58 Agreement 

The agreement officially expired in September.  Seelig has notified Area 58 that a new agreement is needed with updated language so that all three communities are pulling their weight.

Litter Buster of the Year 

Shirley Graf received the award for Litter Buster of the Year for picking up litter and nip bottles.

Moved by Garron and seconded by Andrews, the Board unanimously voted to send her a letter congratulating her. 
8 Hilda Lane 

The subdivision and site plan review are before the Planning Board and special permit for multi-family is before the ZBA.  Plans are here in the office for the BOS to look at and submit comments.  
Budget FY2022 

Forms for a level-service budget have been sent out to department heads.  Deadline for submission is  January 8th.  
Items Purchased with Covid Funds

It was asked where the town stood on reimbursement for items that were purchased and Seelig said there was info missing on some so he worked with Nolan on those and sent back in - we are waiting to hear back.  
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MEETING ADJOURNED

There being no further business, moved by Garron and seconded by Andrews, the Board unanimously voted to adjourn the meeting at 3:53 p.m.

-------------------------------------------------

Troy E. Garron

Clerk
/pjm

Documents referenced during Board of Selectmen’s Meeting – November 23, 2020

11/23/20 email from S. Lawless to P. McSherry  - Lawless’ review from the COA Board
11/20/20 email from C. Seelig to C. Seelig – reminder for streetlight Annawon & Holmes 
11/30/20 email from S. Materna to C. Seelig – holiday decorations for 2020

11/25/20 memo from John Kudryk – Green Earth Cannabis – request to meet w/the Board
11/27/20 email from L. Mayo to C. Seelig – HCA for Green earth Cannabis 

HCA draft – Bud’s Goods & Provisions Corp. 

11/27/20 email from L. Mayo to C. Seelig – HCA for Bud’s Goods & Provisions Corp.

11/30/20 email from Jeanne Kling – Shirley Graf – Halifax Litter Buster of the Year award 

